
Focus on 
  all Fours

A publication for friends of the Central Dakota Humane Society

Get to know the “special cats”
By Sue Buchholz
Photo by Jolene Podoll

Srping 2014

continued on page 2

Upcoming Events
	June 7, July 12, Aug. 9 – Dog walking 

classes
	June 16, Aug. 18 – CDHS membership 

meeting
	May 31 – Tractor Supply Meet & Greet
	June 19 – Wine and Dine for the 

Canine and Feline 

We call ourselves a no-kill shelter. We 
have also heard it referred to as a “limited 
admission” shelter, which too would be an 
accurate description. We call ourselves that 
because we do not euthanize for “space.” 
In other words, it goes against our policy to 
kill a healthy, adoptable animal to take in 
another animal. Ours is not a perfect world, 
and it is far from a perfect system. However, 
the problem and solution lies with people 
being responsible pet owners, not shelters 
and pounds that continue to kill companion 
animals by the thousands every day. There 
are more kill shelters, or open admission 
shelters and pounds than no-kill ones, 
although that trend is changing! Yet even so, 
the problem of pet overpopulation continues 
to plague the animal welfare world and eat 
at the soul of our society. It’s a battle we 
fight every day, and will continue to fight as 
long as there are animals that are homeless, 
hungry, sick and injured or the innocent 
victims of cruel humans.

But just because we are a no-kill shelter 
does not mean that we do not deal with 
death, or that we refuse to accept euthanasia 
under any circumstances. That is simply not 
true. While we admittedly do all we can to 
restore health and quality of life, there are 
times when it simply is beyond our power 
to do so. If an animal is dangerous, suffering 
physically, or sometimes even emotionally, 
to the point where there can be no quality of 
life or hope of recovery, we have made that 
difficult decision more times than I care to 
recall. It is never a decision made lightly, for 
our convenience, or against the advice of a 
veterinarian. We have had some miraculous 

more on page 2

Barley

Barnacle

Hendrix

Beemer

Eva
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Needs 
List

• Monetary Donations
• Single- and double-sized carpeted cat 

condos
• Gasoline Cards
• HP 950 black ink cartridges
• HP 951 color Ink cartridges
• HP 305A ink – Black and CMYK
• Cat Litter (non-clumping)*
• Booklets of Forever Stamps
• Bleach
• Paper Towels
• Fleece (Should be new - Will be used to 

make blankets to sell.)
• Batting for fleece blankets
• Dog Toys
• Soft Dog Treats
• Wild Bird Food
• Good Condition enclosed 4- or 6-horse 

trailer
• HE Liquid Laundry Detergent
• Canned dog and cat food
• Chicken baby food
• Toilet paper
• Black lawn and leaf garbage bags
• Vehicle donations are always welcome!
* Always in short supply.

Continued from page 1

saves and brought thousands out of dark and dangerous places, and those successes we can 
never get enough of. But there are times when they come to us too late, and the kindest thing we 
can do is to release them from their pain and suffering.

Now the true feature of this article is about some “special needs” cats living at CDHS. There 
is no pain or suffering here. These cuddly cuties have no idea they have special needs at all. They 
just know they love meal time, toys, warm laps and rays of sunshine for basking in. Sounds like 
every other cat you have ever met, right? Pretty close. The only difference is that these residents 
carry a common viral infection known as FIV, or Feline Immunodeficiency Virus. 

FIV is a virus that attacks a cat’s immune system, impairing its ability to fight infections. It is 
similar to HIV in humans, but it cannot be transmitted to humans or dogs, only other cats. It is 
spread through bite wounds with infected cats and breeding infected cats. These cats are healthy 
and happy and we consider them very adoptable, and we have adopted many FIV-positive cats 
over the years. Potential adopters just need to understand that these kitties must be kept indoors 
and their health must be monitored closely. We tell people that they can live for many years 
symptom free, or they can catch a cold that quickly leads to something more serious. That’s 
why their health needs to be monitored very closely and they may need to visit the vet more 
frequently. That’s all. A small price to pay in exchange for the love they have to offer us. 

Any animal can become ill or battle medical issues throughout their lifetime. It’s part of our 
responsibility when we bring these companions into our home – a promise to provide them a 
home for the rest of their lives. Our FIV “frat club,” as we call, it includes the impressive lineup  
known as XL, Carrot Top, Les Nessman, Inigo Montoya, Spudz, Beemer, Hendrix, Barnacle, 
Barley and a pretty girl named Eva. We ask you to consider a special needs cat the next time you 
are thinking of adopting. The difficult part would be deciding which one!

Special cats ...

Dog Walking Classes
Dog walking classes are held once a 

month – on the second Saturday at 1:30 
p.m. Classes require pre-registration. If you 
plan to attend, please call the shelter at 667-
2020 and leave a message for Mandy.  

Spritz - After

Upcoming Events
	June 23 – Space Alien’s fundraiser night
	June 28, July 26 – KT Animal Supply 

Meet & Greet
	July 19 – Meet & Greet @ Mandan 

Heritage Plaza Flea Market
	Aug. 2 – Petco Meet & Greet
	Aug. 14, 15, 16 – Dog Days Deals 

Rummage Sale at the shelter
	Sept. 7 – Family Fun Day at Raging Rivers
	Sept. 21 – Shaggy Shuffle

Spudz

Carrot Top

Les Nesman

Inigo

XL
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It dawned on me that I must be a true North Dakotan, because I 
usually begin my musings with observations about the weather. Ok, 
why try to teach an old dog a new trick, although that is a myth we 
could discuss another time! 

So, with our much anticipated spring thaw after a particularly long and brutal winter, a new issue 
cropped up for us here at the shelter. We face each day with new challenges and constant requests 
to help animals in one way or another. That’s pretty standard. But with the warming earth came a 
new problem – a flooded basement in our storage house. 

For the old timers with good memories you may recall that of the four buildings on our current 
property, the former basement house was gutted and we use it for much needed storage. And if you 
have ever been a part of our annual rummage sale, you know that this space is vital. Well, the last 
month has been the last straw for that tired old building. While our sights and efforts are on a new 
facility on our new land, the reality is that we will be in this location for an undetermined amount of 
time. We discussed our options and have decided to build a 30 x 50 Eagle Rigid Span building. The 
plan is to place it directly to the South of the current dog building, so we will still have parking lot 
access plus keep the buildings closer together. It should meet our needs nicely, for rummage sale 
donations, plus kennels and other event items we need under cover. 

We are a long ways from deciding if this property will eventually be sold, or be kept and used in 
another capacity. We have discussed keeping it and using the dog building for either a quarantine/
new incoming dog facility or possibly another purpose. Either way we feel that enhancing this 
property and maintaining what we currently have is always good business. So if you notice some 
construction happening at our property north of Mandan, that’s what is going on. Our plans for our 
Yegan Road property continue to move forward. The basement house eventually will be demolished 
and filled in. And I, for one, will NOT miss those concrete steps!

By Sue Buchholz,  Shelter Director

A necessary 
purchase

Cathie Thill, secretary for the CDHS Board of 
Directors, accepts a donation check from the 
Young Professionals Network. YPN members 
raised more than $2000 for the shelter during 
their Chill ‘n Bowl fundraiser. Pictured here 
are Jerry Haas, Dustin Leingang, Heather 
Welle (YPN Vice President), Jim Mellon, 
Cathie Thill and shelter resident, Ruby 
(front).

Young Professionals 
Network Chill ‘n Bowl 
raises money for CDHS

The Young Professionals Network has 
adopted CDHS as their nonprofit for the year 
and recently held a bowling and chili-feed 
fundraiser to raise money for the shelter. 
The Chill ‘n Bowl was a great time for YPN 
members and they raised more than $2000 
for CDHS. The event attracted 26 teams and 
was a sell out! Thank you so much for your 
dedication to our community and to helping!

CDHS on KFYR’s 
North Dakota Today

Be sure to watch for CDHS on KFYR’s Pet 
of the Week segment each Wednesday at 9 
a.m. Volunteer and  Event Coordinator Mandy 
Schaaf visits with Monica Hannan and Kevin 
Stanfield. You can view past episodes on 
kfyrtv.com website. Click on North Dakota 
Today and then Pet of the Week.

Kupper Subaru recently 
presented CDHS with a check 
for $3,716.46. The proceeds 
came from their promotion 
that offered new car buyers 
to select a charity of their 
choice. What a great way to 
support the community!

The American Breed 
Motorcycle Club 
recently visited the 
shelter and presented 
us with a $500 check. 
Thank you so much!

Thanks to our community
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As you may have noticed our shelter hours on Saturdays have 
changed. Instead of being open until 6 p.m., we are now open until 4 
p.m. The decision to make this change came from a two-pronged idea: 
1) Many people wrap up their day volunteering at the shelter by around 
4 pm – especially in the winter, and 2) We have been struggling to find 
enough employees to fulfill our daily needs.

CDHS, just like most other businesses in the Bis-Man area – indeed, even in most of North Dakota 
– has been struggling with finding enough employees to take care of everything that needs doing at 
the shelter. We’ve discussed and brainstormed all kinds of ideas to take care of the problem, and let’s 
just say there is no easy solution.

Our full-time employees were already maxing out their hours and going into overtime in order to 
get everything done for our pets. Closing a bit earlier on Saturdays helped to eliminate some of those 
overtime hours, and allowed us to raise our pay rates so that we could try to be competitive with the 
local job market.

We continue to struggle with finding people who want to work at the shelter. The work may be 
hard at times, but if someone loves animals, the perks are endless – amazing coworkers, tail wags, 
kitty purrs, head butts, whisker rubs and happy smiles (from pets and people). And there’s always 
going home with the satisfaction of a job well done. You saved animals, you gave people a chance to 
find happiness with a new family member, you provided an outlet for community members who find 
joy in volunteering and you helped your community solve the problem of homeless animals.

We are so incredibly blessed to have the most amazing staff anyone can ask for. Our staff 
members work with their brains and their hearts. They are diligent and reliable and never fail to do 
all they can to take care of our pets. They are, without a doubt, the reason that our critters are able to 
make the transition from being abandoned, homeless and oftentimes injured to moving into forever 
homes and being loving, lifetime family pets.

Our staff does more than just show up. Of course they do their daily work, but they also send a 
little bit of their heart out the door with each of the animals adopted. And yet, they still have more 
heart to give while they continue caring for those living at the shelter.

A sincere thank you to our wonderful staff: Carrie S., Cheri, Mandy, Kaysi, Sue, Caroline, Chris, 
Carrie K., Tana, Michael, Kristie, Marcia, Tami, Nicole and Shelly. 

If you have a desire to join them and do great things for pets and people, give us a call.

Tough Decisions
By Cameo Skager, CDHS Board President

Tours & Thanks 
& Things
	Mrs. Leingang’s third-grade from 

Solheim Elementary School toured 
CDHS. They brought kitty litter, treats, 
toys and other miscellaneous supplies 
for us. They also sang to Papa – “Happy 
Birthday,” to which he bobbed up and 
down, and “Twinkle, Twinkle Little 
Star,”  to which he jived and tried to 
line dance.

	Marisa Vincent’s Brownie Troop toured 
the shelter. Thanks for picking CDHS 
so you can learn about all our critters!

	Thank you to the North Dakota 
Heritage Center making CDHS the 
beneficiary of their ice cream social. 
We received donations of supplies and 
cash for our animals. Be sure to take 
a day and go visit the newly opened 
Heritage Center sometime soon. (When 
you aren’t visiting our animals, of 
course!)

	Thank you to the Fort Lincoln 
Elementary School Student Council 
from grades 3, 4 and 5 (supervised by 
Ms. Annette Deforest and Mrs. Jean 
Schafer). They held a bake sale in 
March and raised $300 selling baked 
goods made by the student council and 
their parents. Whoo Hoo!!!

	Thank you to Leif James Lahtinen 
for his kind letter and donation. It’s 
amazing to receive money from an 
eight-year-old who appreciates what 
you do.

	Yahoo for the Highland Acres third 
grade, who raised more than $280 for 
the shelter. Wow!!!

	Hurray for Payton Marsh, Aysia Mettler 
and Caleb Schmidt who picked CDHS 
for their “random act of kindness.” 
These Lewis and Clark fourth-graders 
are an awesome group!

	Ella Larson is an outstanding 10-year-
old. She raised $150 by handing flyers 
with CDHS needs listed on them. She 
is also working to start an aluminum 
can collection at her school. Our future 
looks bright.

	Ellie Breuer raised money for the 
shelter by reading. She is from 

continued on page 7

Thursday, Friday, Saturday
Aug. 14, 15, 16, 2014

10 a.m. to 6 p.m. • CDHS Shelter
3 miles North of Mandan on 1806

Starting July 8, 2014, rummage worthy donations can be dropped 
off at the shelter during normal business hours. 

NO CLOTHING - PLEASE! • Call CDHS at 667-2020 for more info.
ALL PROCEEDS GO TO CDHS. 

Rummage Sale
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Bene-Pet 2014 – Royal Fur Ball – was a Royal Success in 
every way! CDHS raised more than $41,000 with games of 
chance, the live and silent auction and ticket sales – more 
than we have ever raised. Wow!

Mandy’s Corner
By Mandy Schaaf, Volunteer and Event Coordinator

Paw-some 
Volunteer - 
TJ Jerke  By Mandy Schaaf

TJ Jerke has been volunteering with CDHS 
for about a year. He moved to Bismarck and 
immediately got on board 100 percent to help our 
shelter and organization with whatever he could 
fit into his schedule. TJ walks dogs on Saturdays 
at CDHS and says he “helps with events at CDHS.” 
I think he does quite a lot more than that! TJ is 
part of the Young Professionals Network and has 
been instrumental in spreading our message and 
mission here at CDHS. He has been responsible 
for cultivating a great partnership between YPN 

and CDHS and is 
always ready to help 
with whatever project 
I am working on. I 
think the things I 
enjoy most about TJ 
are his enthusiasm, 
positive attitude 
and that he is just a 
joy to work with! He 
always has a smile 
on his face, has a 
friendly word for 
everyone he works 
with and makes any 
assignment fun. It 

seems like where TJ is, 
that’s where the party is!

When I asked TJ what his favorite thing is 
about the shelter or volunteering his answer was, 
“Since I didn’t have any pets growing up, and I 
currently live in an apartment, the shelter is my 
outlet to enjoy the furry critters I never had, and 
don’t have the opportunity to have right now. It 
also provides a wonderful opportunity to give 
back to the animals that need as much tender 
love and care as anyone else.” TJ said he can’t 
choose a favorite shelter animal because, “I enjoy 
every animal that walks me, and shows me what it 
means to live like the gate’s wide open.”

He encourages others to volunteer at CDHS 
and says to anyone looking at volunteering, “Do 
it. Spend one hour volunteering and you will be 
hooked. I first took the dog-walking class, and 
immediately felt comfortable around the shelter 
and staff, which has made it easy to go back 
every week. The more I continue to volunteer, the 
more I’ve been able to get to know the staff and 
volunteers.”  

CDHS is very lucky TJ found his way to our 
organization and we sure hope he sticks around 
for a very long while.

TJ and Krickett

Recognizing Volunteers
CDHS is truly a volunteer driven organization and the talents and skills our dedicated volunteers 

possess surely surpass any other non-profit in the kingdom! There’s nothing our volunteers won’t 
do and all we have to do is ask.  During our event we recognized those dedicated volunteers that 
have devoted 100 hours of their time including those that provide consistent companionship and 
ongoing canine & feline development: Tami Charvat, Barb Grauman, Lindsey Milliken, Janice 
Graham, Mary Jo Sogge, and Darrell Njos; volunteer assistance resulting in cost savings to the 
shelter: Karen & Mike Holman, Fran and Cathie Thill, and Rita O’Neill; volunteer assistance from 
a staff member: Tana Pendergast; fund raising: Dan Lyons; the Bene-Pet solicitation team: Cindy 
Rohrick, Linda Roehrich, Shelly Kohler, Julie Schirado, and Amy Rask; promotion of CDHS animals 
through photography and presentation: Jolene Podoll, Paige Mattson, and Kiel & Cameo Skager; the 
canister collection team: Sandy Gugel, Janelle Henninger, Camie O’Connor, Bertha O’Connor, and 
Eric Henninger. 

Award Winners
We recognized our Shining Star award, which is given to young people who have distinguished 

themselves on behalf of the animals. This year’s award went to Anna Nelson. Anna started 
volunteering as a Critter Companion at CDHS last November and made her maturity and presence of 
mind known during an incident when one of our shy dogs slipped his collar. I was very impressed! 

continued on page 7
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See more CDHS adoptable pets on the 
web at www.cdhs.net/adoptablepets.htm

Bat Cat

Pella

Tippy

Malcom

Buster

Fanta

Kamber

Kenny

Natalie Coal

Carol Ann

Guittard

Kasey

Krickett

Oakley

Adoptable Pets
Neutered Male
Short Hair (DSH) 

Black

Approximate date 
of birth: March 
2012

Origin: Stray

Unneutered Male
Lab/Shepherd Cross

Approximate date 
of birth: July 
2012

Origin: Owner 
Surrender

Unneutered Male
Chihuahua/Pom 

Cross
Approximate date 

of birth: July 
2011

Origin: Owner 
Surrender

Unspayed Female
Long Hair (DLH) 

Buff

Approximate 
date of birth: 
February 2012

Origin: Stray

Unneutered Male
Beagle Cross

Approximate date 
of birth: April 
2012

Origin: Unclaimed 
Impound

Unspayed Female
Short Hair (DSH) 

Black
Approximate date 

of birth: October 
2012

Origin: Owner 
Surrender

Spayed Female
Long Hair (DLH) 

Gray
Approximate date 

of birth: March 
2003

Origin: Owner 
Surrender

Unneutered Male
Shepherd Cross

Approximate date of 
birth: November 
2013

Origin: Stray

Spayed Female
Short Hair (DSH) 

Dilute Tortie

Approximate 
date of birth: 
February 2013

Origin: Stray

Unspayed Female
Rottie/Shepherd 

Cross
Approximate date 

of birth: April 
2010

Origin: Unclaimed 
Impound

Adopted

Adopted

Adopted

Scooter

Spayed Female
Grey & White Tabby; 

long hair

Approximate date of 
birth: June 2009

Origin: Abandoned

Neutered Male
Chihuahua

Approximate date of 
birth: November 
2002

Origin: Owner 
Surrender
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SAVE THE DATE

WINE TASTING
June 19, 2014

308 West Main Street, Mandan

Central Dakota
Humane Society

More Tours & Thanks & Things
continued from page 4

Minnesota and chose to share her earnings with CDHS. Amazing!
	A shout out to Menoken Public Schools, grades K-8, for making tie 

blankets for CDHS instead of exchanging gifts for the holidays. We 
send our heartfelt thanks.

	Thank you to Draven Quitus for sharing his seventh birthday gifts 
with CDHS. Rather than accepting gifts for himself, he chose for his 
guests to donate to the shelter. 

	Thanks to Mrs. Natwick’s fifth-grade class from Rita Murphy who 
donated money to the shelter instead of exchanging Christmas gifts. 
What a great group of kids!

	Thanks to the Employee Council at Workforce Safety and Insurance 
for their donation to CDHS on behalf of their employees.

	Girl Scout Troop 83016 toured the shelter. Thank you for visiting!

Anna has continued to impress us 
with a level of maturity beyond her 
13 years. Anna has made a positive 
impact on both animals and 
humans with her kindness, maturity 
and gentle nature.  

Our Volunteer of the year for 
2014 was Bob Guler, who has done 
the work of an entire army this 
past year at CDHS. Bob has been 
working with CDHS for at least 
eight years and we all remember 
one of his first jobs was to rebuild 
a door in the lobby when Sweetie 
the greyhound broke it to pieces. 
One of his most recent impressive 
conquests was building all new 
doors for our outdoor kennels last 
fall – even though every time he 
hammered a nail, the whole building 
shifted slightly. Bob has helped with 
everything from planting posts in the 
blazing heat to hauling mountains 
of merchandise for the rummage 
sale. Bob “lovingly” calls our office 
manager Carrie a “slave driver,” 
because she always has just one 
more thing for him to do. We sure appreciate all Bob has done to keep our 
castle in order!

The President’s Award was shared by Anne Jorgenson Green and 
Charlene Seifert. These ladies have done amazing work in getting our 
new building project off the ground, and continue to be a driving force 
behind all the phone calls, research and guidance we need to keep moving 
forward. They are both board members and dedicated volunteers who 
continue to help CDHS in all capacities. Thank goodness they are on our 
team!

Our final award brought a tear to many an eye the evening of Bene-
Pet. We recognized 10-year-old Toshia Two Bear Day. We first met Toshia 
through an email from a veterinarian named Dr. Lisa who had been 
donating spays and neuters in Fort Yates through a program put on by the 
Humane Society of the United States. One day, Toshia walked in with a 
“broken kitten.” Dr. Lisa performed the needed limb amputation, and to 
complete that happy story, one of the volunteers at the clinic offered to give 
the kitten a home.

Dr. Lisa went with Toshia to ask her grandmother to officially sign 
the kitten over – and that’s when Dr. Lisa met the rest of Toshia’s rescued 
critters, five adult dogs and eight puppies. Toshia had made a home for 
them under her porch, provided them with shade and clean water, and 
talked relatives into buying food for them. They were happy as could 
be, but their situation could not last because Toshia was going away to 
boarding school soon, and she was very concerned about the fate of her 
lost wards. Dr. Lisa couldn’t forget the plight of those thirteen dogs either 
so she contacted CDHS for help. Fortunately, CDHS had room in the 
shelter and Sue and several volunteers picked up the dogs and puppies. 
Unfortunately, Toshia was not able to attend Bene-Pet because she was 
busy with her boarding school obligations. We honored Toshia and were 
able to see the results of her efforts as 10 of the 13 dogs and puppies were 
able to join us briefly that magical evening of Bene-Pet. It is truly amazing 
to see the results and the love in so many lives (both human and canine) 
because of the efforts of one little 10-year-old-girl.

Sue Buchholz, shelter director, has 
been helping pets and people at 
CDHS for the past 20 years. CDHS 
board president, Cameo Skager, 
proudly presented Sue with a print 
that she had admired. Sue also 
received a watch to commemorate 
her 20-year anniversary. And, 
of course, she always receives 
the unending appreciation of the 
board, staff, volunteers and the 
animals, too.

Helping CDHS is easy with Amazon
Many people do at least some online shopping. Probably the 

most popular site to shop online is Amazon.com. You can now help 
CDHS while shopping on Amazon. Simply log in to smile.amazon.
com when placing your order. In the upper left corner, there is a link 
called “Supporting:” and it shows the charity you are supporting. If it 
does not say Central Dakota Humane Society, click on Change Your 
Charity, type in “Central Dakota Humane Society” and click “Select.” 
Then complete your order as normal. CDHS will get .5% of your order. 
Simple, easy – helping CDHS!
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Tails of 
Success 

Champ
We are grateful that 

Champ (formerly Johann) 
found his way to our 
family. He is such a 
gentle giant and is loved 
by all of us. His favorite 
game is fetch and he 
has a nice big yard to 
play in. When he’s not 
playing fetch he loves 
to snuggle and have his 
belly rubbed.  Champ 
is allowed all over the 
house and is a very good 
boy. He is very good 
with our grandchildren 
and other dogs. What a 
blessing he is!  

- Sue H

have to be careful when someone 
comes to the door, because she 
nips first and asks questions later. 
I definitely feel safe walking her 
after dark. She doesn’t jump our 
fence, but will jump against the 
door when she wants to come 
in and reaches her paws and 
head up to take food left on the 
counter or table if no one is paying 
attention. She kennels at night 
without being told (her kennel is in 
the room of one of our sons) and is 
comfortable enough to be left out 
of her kennel for short periods now 
when no one is home. She was 
definitely an anxious girl when she first came and still exhibits some 
of that if I am sick or out of town. She knows “wait,” “come,” “sit,” and 
“shake,” and is working on some others. My adult brother wrestles 
with her when he visits and she loves it. Her favorite place is on a 
bed. No blanket left lying on the floor is safe, either. I can’t tie fleece 
blankets on the floor when she is around; I push her off and she 
creeps right back on. Thank you so much for letting her be ours!  :-) 

- Angela

Katie and Kalina
Dear Paws Lovers! 

I am so blessed to have been 
chosen, not once, but twice at 
CDHS. Katie Cuddles (formerly 
Sterling) and Kalina have 
bonded with me and with 
each other. They keep me 
entertained. Both have 
been exploring my house, 
enjoying all the windows 
and the closets. The 
laundry chute provides a 
fun sliding activity for Kalina. And they 
are such good helpers when it comes to household 
chores. All blankets are carefully inspected and kitty approved!

Katie and Kalina groom each other every now and then. They have 
figured out the sound of the garage door opening. They now know that 
means I am home. I am greeted every evening at the door by them. 
On a downside, Kalina has been waking me up at 2:30 a.m. every 
morning... she needs some attention. I try to ignore her, she then 
‘washes’ my forehead until I pet her and talk to her a little bit. I am 
hoping this is just a phase!

Life at my house is purrrfect!
- Dolly, Katie & Kalina 

Snaffy
Here is Snaffy 

(formerly Scarlett) 
resting.  Oh, what a 
spoiled Kitty and a fuzz 
ball.  You think she has a good 
life? She’s probably watching 
Sasha the dog and thinking........
nah nah nah, can’t get me!

- Deb 

Armani
Hey, finally getting around to updating you on Armani. She has 

settled in really well here. I affectionately call her “brat” because she 
has some naughty habits. She is tolerated by my husband mainly 
because I love her. She licks him which he finds annoying, but she 
rarely licks me. The kids love her and she definitely keeps us safe. We 



Clyde
I thought I’d send an 

update about Mr. Ethan 
Hunt, who is now our Clyde. 
I got your quick note and 
figured maybe you needed 
an update and some 
photos.  

Clyde is spoiled rotten just like his siblings and he doesn’t seem 
to mind. He’s the annoying little brother to our dog and other older 
tortie female cat, Sophie. She believes the world revolves around her 
and should always include a fluffy blanket and a lap. Clyde, however, 
thinks it should be all about him, the little fuzzy mice and playing.  

Clyde fits in perfectly and we love him! Thanks so much for 
allowing us to find him. Here are a few pictures of the little turkey.  

- Kayla

Tig
Since joining our family 

on Friday, Tig has come 
out of his shell. He is 
not the insecure puppy 
we had been visiting, 
but has become very 
comfortable, happy and 
completely playful. Tig 
was puppy pad and 
outside trained in two 

days and now has the run of the 
house. He has become the “Kissing Bandit.”  

When you are sitting on the couch he comes flying into the 
room, gives you a quick smooch and takes off just as quickly. We have 
had so much fun with him in the short time he has been home with 
us. Thank you for the wonderful member of our family!

-Jodie

Chutney
Chutney is adjusting to our home extremely well! He is such a 

loving and playful companion to our older cat and with our kids as 
well. He loves to sprawl out on the living room 
floor and bask in the sunlight. 
He also has a fascination with 
straws. If there is a straw in a 
cup, you can guarantee that 
he will be up there trying to 
get the straw out. He is a 
wonderful addition to our 
family and we couldn’t 
be happier! Thanks so 
much!

- Melissa 
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‘Space Aliens Helping Earthlings’ is an organization started by 
Space Aliens Grill & Bar to help support local teams, charities, 
and community projects.  Through the ‘Space Aliens Helping 
Earthlings’ program Space Aliens Grill & Bar has helped raise 
money for local charities as well as help offset expenses for many 
youth sports teams.  If your nonprofit group is interested in a 
fundraising event, please contact the manager of your local Space 
Aliens Grill & Bar. 

On Monday, June 23, 2014, Space Aliens Grill & Bar is happy to 
support Central Dakota Humane Society. The more funds the 
Central Dakota Humane Society has to invest in unwanted, stray 
and lost pets - the more pets saved. Please bring a copy of this 
letter to Space Aliens Grill & Bar, during normal business hours, 
on the above date, and 25% of your total purchase will be donated 
to this worthy cause.

Please present this letter to your server at the end of your meal so 
we can make sure your organization receives proper credit.  
Requests for credit on meals without this letter cannot be 
honored.

Coupons or any other discount programs are not valid during 
this event. Distribution of copies of this letter on Space Aliens 
Grill & Bar property is not allowed. 

Bene-Pet – Royal Fur Ball
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CDHS New Members, Generous Donors, Memorials and Honors
PLEASE NOTE:

Listings reflect memberships, adoptions and donations from 12-16-13 to 3-15-14 ONLY

New Members & 
Generous Donations 
Marie Aamodt
Mark & Lisa Aamodt
Valerie Abrahamson
Tiff and Lori Achtenberg
Bruce and Carolyn Adams
Harrison Adams
Mary Adams
Aetna Foundation
Aladdin Realty Inc.
Wendell Albert
All American Yard Services 
All Pets Veterinary Clinic
Scott & Brenda Allan
Jess Hale & Roberta Allard
Charles & Tracey Allen
Larry & Karen Allen
Dean & Vicky Altringer
Ruby Altringer
American Breed MC
America’s Charities Distribution 

Account
David & Peggy Anderson
Elaine Anderson
Evan & Ganya Anderson
Gary & Donna Anderson
Lorelei & Mike Anderson
Marva Anderson
Michael & Laine Anderson
Sherry & Craig Anderson
Susan Anderson
Viola Anderson
Nanette Aragon
Argo Sales & Service LLP
Brian Artz
Sam Artz
Justin & Maren Askim
AT&T Employee Giving Campaign
Brittni Auch
Myron & Karla Aune
Jay & Mary Bachmeier
Marvel Bailey
Crystal Balzer
Mavis & DuWayne Baranyk
Meredith Barges
Ericka Barnick
Kathy Baszler
Cassie & Jeremy Bauer
Jennifer Bauer
John Baumgartner
Gail Beaudoin
Michelle Becher
Karine Becker
Todd & Tammy Becker
Wade & DeAndra Becker
Linda Beckler
Bruce & Linda Beechie
Diane & Bruce Beelman
Carol & Lynn Beiswanger
Tekla Bekkedal
Kenneth & Naomi Belohlavek
Erica Belverstone
Jody Belverstone
Lloyd & Marlinda Bender 
Ronda Benz
Robert Matz & Claudia Berg
Pamela & Norman R. Berge
Brian & Deanne Bergeson
Cheryl Bergian
Aanen Bergrud

Calvin & Jodene Berry
Best Western Ramkota Hotel
Beverly & Jack Bettenhausen
David & Sue Bickel
Mark & Kim Bieber
Chuck & Jean Bingert
Kathleen Birrenkott
Jackie Bischof
Bismarck Animal Clinic & 

Hospital
Don & Mary Bitz
Annette Bjornstad
LaDonna Blaich
Susan Blaney
JoAnne Blaser
Paul Bleth
CJ Bloomquist
Byron & Christine Blowers
BNI COAL LTD
Carla Bodensteiner
Donna & DuWayne Boehm
Ed & Marsha Boehm
Joann & Jason Boehm
Karen Boehm
Lisa & Troy Boehm
Lynn & Shawn Boehm
Kim & Mark Boettcher
Sally Bohmbach
Mary Bollinger
Gerald & Judy Bondy
Joel Boon
Brandi Bosch
Darrel & Patty Bosch
Justin & Shonda Bosch
Matthew & Elaine Bosch
Pat Bosch
Shelly & John Botsford
Fred & Judy Bott
Carma Branch
Emily & Teri Brandt
Marian Brandt
Mariann Brandt
Daryl & Donna Braun
Cassandra & William Brazell
Jo Brekke
Laiken Bren
Arliss & Orac Robinson Brend
Julie Brendel
Ellie Breuer
Rachelle Brewer
Bristol-Myers Squibb
James & Kennetta Brousseau
Amy Brown
Ardis Zietlow & Elaine Brown
Chris & Jodi Brown
Denise Brown
Hobson & Lisa Brown
Alena Broxmeyer
Peter Griffith & Barbara Bruce
Bryant Clinic of Chiropractic & 

Acupuncture
Renae & Merrill Buchfinck
Lavern & Kristine Buchholz
Fred Buchwitz
Walter & Jacqueline Buck
Paul & Lorraine Buehler
Cassie Buehner
Pamela & Gary Buelow
Brad Keith & Traci Buescher
Sheldon & Kristi Bullinger
Monica & Lucy Bunch
Andrew Burger

Jessica & Jon Burger
Michael Bushendorf
Suzanne Butzon
Capital Electric Cooperative Inc.
Greg & Mercy Carkuff
Marga & Lonnie Carlson
Deborah & Kerry Carpenter
Joshua & Myra Castleberry
Doug & Sharon Cerkoney
Alissa Chamberlain
Bonnie Chandler
Kevin & Shannon Chaussee
Mike & Kim Chaussee
Russell Chlysta
Sharon Chrest
Diane Christian
Carol Christianson
Merete Christianson
Gail & Kim Christianson
Roger & Mavis Christianson
Brian & Tamra Churchill
Mercedes & Roger Clark
Pat Cochran
Kara Cockfield
Norleen Conitz - State Farm 

Insurance 
Marci Conley
Patrick & Jo Conmy
Maurice Cook
Cindy Cooper
Bill & Karol Cossette
Cottingham Insurance Agency
Edison Crow Eagle
Adrian Crow Feather
Terry & Lana Curl
Holly & Michael Cymbaluk
Jan & Terry Daffinrud
Corey & Kimberly Dahl
Dr. & Mrs Phillip Dahl
Jennifer Dahl
Myrna Dahl
Dahlstrom Funeral Homes
Dakota Community Bank & Trust
Dakota Dust-Tex Inc.
Dakota Pharmacy
Dakota Promotions and Printing
Dakota Supply Group
Dakota Zoo
Julie Dalsin
Catherine Dalzell
Danko Contracting Inc.
Andrea & Donovan Darling
Christy Davis
Dani Deane
Kurtis Decker
Ken & Michele Dees
Timothy & Lucinda Degraff
Rebecca Deichert
Bruce & Jeanne DeKrey
Gary & Heide Delorme
Bob & Yvonne Derheim
M. JoAnne Deringer
Jennifer & Mark Dettling
Bonnie Dever
Marcy Dickerson
Bryan & Renee Diebel
Judy Diede
Jerry & Terry Diekman
Jeffrey Dietrich
Joseph & Linda Dietrich
Bernardine Digby
Joseph & Deb Dilger

Delores Dillman
Mary Dillman
Christine & Jason Dirk
Kylie Disrud
Lynn Dodge
Donald Doll
Paulette & Robert Doll
Douglas & Beverly Doolittle
Nicole & Charles Doppler
Richard Arazi & Lorraine Dopson 
Sara & Justin Douglas
Danielle Doyle
Marian Dugan
Luella Dunn
Dvorak Motors Inc.
Jeffrey & Dawn Ebel
Kent Ebel
Carol Edstrom
Paul Frank & Andrea Edstrom
Mary Eggebo
Jefferie Ehman
Ehrmantraut’s Academy
Frank & Karen Eide
Electric Systems Inc.
Richard Elefson
Joe & Marge Ellefson
Kent & Jacqueline Flynn- Ellis
Patricia Emil 
Colleen Engel
Mary Engel
Nicole Engel
James & Pamela Engelhardt
Lisa Engelstad
Diane “Franky” & Ward Enger
Larry & Kaye Entzel
Linda Entzi
Lois Erickstad
Mark Erickstad
Trevor Eriksmoen
Norma Eslinger
Dean Espe
Dr. Barb Espe
ETSystems Inc.
Myron Falk
Fargo-Moorhead Area Foundation
Marie Faris
Brieann Feast
LoEtta Feigert
Donald Feimer
Valerie Feist
Bonny Fetch
Pete & Kathy Fettig
Marcus & Margaret Fiechtner
Teri Finneman
Connie Fischer
Elaine & Kent Fischer
Kim Fischer
Neal & Lyn Fischer
Nancy & Patrick Fitzsimmons
Vicki & Marshall Flagg
Flash Printing
Fern & Richard Fleck
Nathan & Jennifer Fleck
Nicole Fleck
Myke Knutson & Joy Flynn
Robert & Kathleen Ford
Lisa & Aaron Fortney
Rodney & Sandra Foss
Shirley Fox
Dr. Walter & Carolyn Frank
Nordean & Duane Frank
Donald & Kelley Franklund

Elise & Warren Freier
Gigi Wilz &  Davina French
Delores Friedt
Karla Buzick & Len Friedt
Nancy Frieze
Wendy & Marvin Frieze
Valeda Gabbert
Kent & Monica Gainsforth
Brent & Cheryl Gardner
Leanne Gardner
Gary & Colleen Garland
T. Neal & Momoe Garland
Doug & Patty Geiger
Marcy & Michael Gensburg
Tina George
Denise Georgeson
Trisha Gereszek
Rick & Janice Germain
Spencer & Lorri Giddings
Randall Gienger
Gifts 2 Help Rescues LLC
Steve Gilbert
GR Gilbreath
Barbara & Marie Gilchrist
Rod & Victoria Gilmore
Girl Scout Troop #83222
Joyce Gjerdevig
Geraldine Glade
Cheryl Glasser
LaVonne Glasser
James & Sheila Goecke
Sharon Goehring
Marci Goldade
Linda Gordian
Janice Graham
Grand Theatres
Mildred Graner
Barbara Grauman
Robert & Leigh Ann Gregoire
Susan & Douglas Grenz
Bill Griswold
Brian & Paula Grosinger
Larry & Leslie Gross
Keith & Phyllis Grosz
Naomi Grueneich
Dana & Madonna Guenthner
Michael Guerrero
Sandra Gugel
Carol & Robert Guler
Mary & Gerald Guler
Lisa Gunderson
Debbie Gunsch
Vickie Gunsch
Harvey & Vonadean Haakenson
Marlan & Barb Haakenson
Tom & Diane Haan
Nancy Haas
Gene & Kari Haga
Kathleen Hagel
Cindy & Dennis Haider
Alice & Stan Halling
Dan & Jane Halverson
Jan Hamilton
Danielle Hanna
Korry Hansen
Gerald Hanson
Mark & Lynae Hanson
Randee Hanson
Rick Hanson
Troy & Lauri Hanson
Keith Happel
Jerry Harmon
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Sharon Hartmann
Harvest Brazillian Grill
Larry & Gloria Hassebrock
Marlene & Donald Hastings
Cleone & Duane Hatzenbuehler
Anne Hausauer
James & Sharon Hawley
Heart River Animal Hospital
Diane Heck
Gerald & Sandra Hedberg
Gerard & Loretta Hegstad
Diane Heidrich
Allan & Susan Heilman
Rose Heiser
David & Marlene Helbling
Don & Lisa Helbling
Sue & Tim Helbling
Jennifer Helm
Bill & Pam Helphrey
Chris Hendrickson
Lynette & Robert Hendrickson
Wes & Sharon Hendrickson
Eric & Janelle Henninger
Barbara Henry
Aaron Herington 
Brad Rinas & Connie Herman
Eldon Herman
Laura Hermanson
Delbert & Barbara Herner
Vicki Hertz
Thomas & Carolyn Hesford
Dan & Gayle Heskin
Amber Hetletved
Verda Heupel
McKenzie Hieb
Highland Acres School
Bryce & Maxine Hill
John & Nancy Hillerud
Oscar & Pat Hillius
June Hintz
Travis Hoaglund
Connie & Tiffany Hodge
William Hodny
Dave & Lynn Hoff
Irene Hoff
Michele Hoff
Russell Hoffer
Andrea Hoffman
Jedaan Hoffman
Marby Hogen
Pam Hoger
Sally Holewa
Anthony & Kristin Hollar
Kenton & Bobby Jo Holle
Helene Hollingsworth
Karen Holman
Mike & Karen Holman
Rick & Loretta Holweger
Ashley Hoppe
Diane Hora
Horizon Middle School
Rick & Lynnette Horn
Heidi & Daryl Hornbacher
Jerry & Sheryl Horner
Marie Horning
Virgil & Judy Horst
Nancy & Benava Hostetter
Gary Hotchkiss
Cory & Kristina Houn
Adeline Houston
Amy Lou Howard
George Howard
Doug & Susan Howie
Rebecca Hoyt
Robert & Sandra Hruby
Jan & Bob Hubal
Kari & Wade Huber

Patricia Huber
John Huddleson Sr.
Carolyn Huff
Dr. James &  Elizabeth Hughes
Patty & Darryl Hull
Trish & Don Hulm
Craig & Kathy Hummel
Jim & Karla Huncovsky
LaVonne & Lauren Hunze
Samantha & William Hymel
Bruce Illich
Arlene Isaak
Chris Jacobson
James E Fischer Estate
Laura & William Jensen
Michael & Cherie Jensen
James & Juanita Jeromchek
Virginia Jestnes
Karen & Gordon Jewett
Corrine Jochim
Doug & Jill Joersz
Nancy & Blaine Johanneson
John A. Kozel Charitable Trust
Marguerite & Joan Johnson
Aaron Johnson
Darcie Johnson
Francine & Steve Johnson
Holly & Jason Johnson
Jennifer Johnson
JoAnn Johnson
Marian Johnson
Marilyn Johnson
MaryBeth Johnson
Rachelle Johnson
Stephanie & Tom Johnson
Tom & Ruth Johnson
Thomas Jones
Conrad & M. Ann Jordheim
Beverly & Paul Jundt
JZ Trend Academy Inc.
Heather Kaftan
Gary & Connie Kalanek
Kimberly Kalvoda
Maury & Kay Kamins
Patricia Kandziora
Doug & Nora Kane
Jeanine & Tim Karch
Justin Karch
Jeanne Karhoff
Patricia & Richard Karlgaard
George & Helen Kary
Jodi & David Kary
Duane & Kim Kautzman
Jean Kautzman
Gaylord & Cindy Kavlie
Helen Kavonius
Kathlyn Kaye
Beverly & Philip Keesey
Sharon Kehl
Tim & Brenda Kellar
Dwight & Susan Keller
Patricia Keller
Ruthe & Mike Keller
Mary Kae Kelsch
Jerry & Cindy Kemmet
Mike Kemnitz
Ken’s Flower Shop
Daryl & Virginia Kerzman
Wesley & Alyce Kessler
Lacy & Cory Kilber
Tim Kingstad
Thomas & Beth Kirk
Ron Kittleson 
Charlotte Kitzan
Scott & Kristin Kleinjan
Melissa Klocke
Kim & Michelle Knecht

Judy Knoell
Tiffany Knowlton
Karen Kobilansky
Amber Kocourek
Tracy & Adele Koenig
Michelle & Clinton Kohler
Ronda Kohler
Breezy Kohls
Kokkeler’s Jewelry
Steve Koppang
Allen Koppy
John & Anna Kormos
Al & Bonnie Kosir
Susan Koski
Dorothy & Kelvin Kosse
Myra & Kevin Kosse
Joseph Kraft
Paul & Marnie Kraft
Ronald & Sally Kraft
Earl & Treonne Kramer
Tina Kramer
Judy & James Krance
Carol Krause
Karen & Bob Krause
Al Kroh
Alyssa Kroshus
Deb Kroshus
Edward & Yvonne Kubis
Ed Kehrwald & Christine Kuchler
Bernie & Bill Kuhlmann
Eric Stroshane & Christine 

Kujawa
Sherry Kulish
Blair Kunka
Joe & Wanda Kuntz
Burnette Kunz
Connie Kurle
Sheila & Franklin Barnes Kurtz
Robert & Rebecca LaFavor
Jan & Jim Lahman
Leif Lahtinen
James M Laidlaw Jr.
Tom & Tammy Lamphear
Fred Landgrebe
Stacey & Mitch Lang
Beverly Patch Larson
Earl & Marlene Larson
JoAndrea Larson
Kristin & Larry Larson
Michael Larson
Klaudia & James Lawson
Verona Lechler
Corinne & Terry Lee
Kim Lee
Laverne Lee
Randy & Bernelda Lehmann
Rachel Leigh
Thomas & Karen Lengowski
Don Lenhart
Arta Leno
Deborah & Paul Levchak
Terry & Diana Lincoln
Line X of Bismarck/Mandan
Michelle Lingle
Irish Linnertz
Irene Linseth
Laurie Linz
Sharon Lipp
Linda & Ken Litt
Tana Lobeck
Kendra Loch
Sheldon & Mary Loftsgard
Ramona Redding Lopez
Lords Hands
Gene & Joan Lorenz
Patricia Lorz
Bruce & Lyla Lovdal

Eileen Low
Brian & Shelley Lubiens
Rebecca Lucia
David & Lanette Ludwig
Gregory Luger
Marcella Lund
Pam & Monte Lund
Mandy & John Lundberg
Lunn’s Kennel Club
Marilyn Luptak
Dan & Nikki Lyons
Jerry & Deb Maddock
Rebecca (Doll) & Todd Madeen
Leah Magilke
Marlene Magilke
Vicki Magill
Keith & Mary Magnusson
Angela Magstadt
Carrie & Les Mahin
Clark Maier
Roger & Esther Maier
Howard & Lori Malloy
Melodie & Craig Malm
Mandan Eagles Club
Sharon Many Horses
Becky & Daniel Markel
Scott & Teresa Marquart
Violet & Todd Marshall
Christopher & Janell Martin
Dr. Del Rae Martin
Kevin & Andrea Martin
Robin & Roger Martin
Tony Martin
Mike Martz
Katie & Wade Mathern
Dana Mattheis
Judy & Lynn Matzke
Susan Matzke
Larry Schmidt & Pat Mayer
Brenda McBain
Beth McCleary
Robert & Sharlene McCulloch
Marlyn & Sheila McDonald
Gordon & June McFarland
Rita & Dale McKnight Eileen 

McNalley
Constance & Darrell McQuay
Leland & Beth Mehlhoff
Leslie & Marcia Mehlhoff
Gary & Sandy Meidinger
Kris Meidinger
Darlene Meier
Ione Melling
Dawn Mertz
David & Patricia Messinger
Aysia Mettler
Rick & Leilani Meyhoff
Orvis Millang
Aaron Miller
James Miller
Jeanette Miller
Karen Miller
Michael & Sarah Miller
Robert & Joleen Miller
Scott & Jolene Miller
Tracy Miller
Lindsey Milliken
Jennifer Millner
Betty Mills
Diane Milner
Cathy Jo Savenko & Robert Mindt
Missouri River Contracting Inc.
Tatia Moch
Brenda & Troy Mohl
Sonja Moilanen
Mark & Judith Monasky
Ervin & Rachel Monson

Tessa & Cory Monzelowsky
Marlana Moore
Sara Anderson- Moore
Scott Moorhouse
Niki Morgan
David & Judith Moritz
Justin & Melody Morrison
Joan & David Morton
Dawn & Marty Mosbrucker
Jerome Moszer
Leslie & JP Moszer
Mary Ann Mousel
Dennis Murphy
Barbara Murry
Michelle Myers
Judy & Dale Nabben
James & Blanche Nagel
Lynn Nagel
April Nelson
Greta Nelson
Robert & Roberta Nelson
Terry & Alice Nelson
Shirley & Clarence Netzer
Harry Neuhardt
Jean & Nicholas Neumann
Darrell Brackel & Cindy Niemann
Steve Nilles
Michael & Lori Nitsch
David & Alice Nix
Darrell & Della Njos
Elizabeth & Marc Nordquist
North Dakota Community 

Foundation
Kristen Northrup
Del Novak
Oaktree Realtors
Kevin & Hildy Oberlander
Virginia O’Brien
Camie O’Connor
Patrick & Julie O’Dell
Dennis Ogroske
Janice Oihus
Deb Olsen
Patricia Olsen
Sarah Olsen
Bonnie Olson
Mark Olson
Noreen Olson
Paul & Carla Olson
John & Linda Olsrud
Rita & Tom O’Neill
Marilyn Opperude
Sally Oremland
Keith & Brenda Osborn
LaGoel O’Shea
Pallet Depot LLC
Dave & Claudia Park
Russell Patchen
Kip & Adelle Paul
Michele Paul
Rose & Dave Paulson
Jo Ann Payne
Pearce & Durick
Colleen & Dave Pearce
Paige Pederson
Duane Peightal
Darla & Russ Pelton
John & Tana Pendergast
Wesley & Linda Perman
Dean & Valerie Peterson
Dennis Peterson
Dorothy Peterson
Nathan & Shelli Peterson
Sybil Peterson
Colleen Pfau
Dale & Angela Pittman
Lee & Jolene Podoll
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James Podrebarac
Bette & Richard Poppe 
Florence Porsborg
Ryan & Tracey Pruess
Tocker & Melanie Pudwill
Dorothy Puklich
R.M. Quanrud
Lee Queen
Michael Quinn
Cassandra Quintus 
R.K. Electric
Scott & Mickey Radig
Norma Ralston
Robert & Tana Rangel
David & Helen Rask
Jennifer Ray
Sydney Reamann
Alyce Reasland
Cassie Reed
John & Jane Reede
Tom & Patti Regan
Karen Regner
Brittany & Sonja Reierson
Jenessa Reinisch
George & Kris Reisnour
Barb & Duane Reister
Kim Remboldt
Tammy & Wes Renner
Corjean Ressler
Jamie & Amy Ressler
Shelton & Alicia Rhodes
Jay & Marjorie Coenen- Rice
Julie Richards
Vonette Richter
Lori Riehl
Gary & Brenda Riggs
Rita Murphy Elementary School
Kennedy Ritz
Lacey & Joshua Roberts
Mary & Richard Robinson
Terry & Joyce Robinson
Rodenburg LLP
Lee Ann Roehrich
Lyla Roehrich
Peggy & Dean Rolle
Lonnie & Jennifer Romsaas
John & Elise Ronsberg
Rodney & Barbara Rosborough
Michelle Rose
Susanne Rose
Rod & Bonnie Rosene
Julie Roswick
Lutene Roth
Eileen & James Rouse
Ken & Kay Royse
Brian & Annette Rude
Phyllis Rudolf
Runway Express Mart Inc.
Paul Rusch
Rhonda & William Rutschke
Richard & Angela Sabot
Arlene Sackman
Kristi Sage
Jane Sahli
Kevin & Cheryl Sailer
Lisa & Scott Sailer
Robert & Rebecca Salveson
Cheryl Salzer
Maure & Sharon Sand
Tracey Wiese Sander
Vicky & Matt Sanderson
Allyn & Marlene Sapa
Brian & Toni Sauter
Evangeline Sauter
Judy Sauter
Kyle & Cydra Sauter
Tom & Diane Sayles

Craig & Mandy Schaaf
David Schaaf
Maryann Schaaf
Mary Ann Schaan
Cindy & Darin Schafer
Danielle Scharnowske
Canon Schatz
Fred & Debra Schauer
Steven & Kelly Scherr
Robert & Linda Schiermeister
Richard & Robin Schimke
Julie Schirado
Marvin & Jodi Schlosser
Brenda Schmalenberger
Heide Schmaltz
Christine Schmay
Debbie & Bill Schmid
Amanda Schmidt
Caleb Schmidt
Cheryllyn Schmidt 
Connie Schmidt
Jason Schmidt
Laurie & Kevin Schmidt
Paul & Pat Schmidt
Cathy & Orell Schmitz
Joyce & Darld Schmitz
Eileen Schnaidt
Bonnie Schneider
Daren Schneider
Thomas Schneider
Sonja & Tim Schoch
Thomas & Deborah Schoffstall
Linn Schroeder
Becki Schulz
Nicole Schulz
Sandy Schulz
Amanda Schumacher
Jim Grasl & Barbara Schumacher
Msgr. Patrick Schumacher
Gayle & Rick Schumann
Janice Schwartzbauer
S. Schwindt
James & Mary Lou Scott
Tracy & Myrt Scott
Paul & Cynthia Seado
James & Jani Seifert
John & Glenda Klipstein- Sevcik
William & Joan Severin
Terry & Cindy Severson
Jocelyn Sevre
John & Mary Shaffer
Kari Shea
Shed Pottery
William & Cheryl Shelbourn
Jim & Marci Silrum
Samantha Simon
Shelly Sizer
Craig & Peggy Sjoberg
Cameo & Kiel Skager
Rebecca & David Skalsky
Sarah Skedsvold
Linda Skogen
Iva Slag
Mary Smestad
Greg & Tammy Smith
Julie Smith
Marj Smith
Sean Smith
Melinda Snell
Mary Jo Sogge
Beverly Solberg
Solheim Elementary School
Duane & Beverly Sorby
Carl & Beverly Sorensen
Ryan Sorenson
Glennda Sue Sorlie
Gus & Mary Sorlie

Neil Souther
Gladys Spelevoy
Sonja Sprenger
Catherine Stack
Walter & Donna Stack
Kasie Stadig
Russel & Shirley Staiger
Brad & Jocelyn Starck
Susan Starck
Starion Financial
Merle Starr 
Kelly Steckler
Ashley & Emily Steffenson
William & Darla Steidler
Bonita Steiner
Jan Steiner
Margie Stellwag
James & Norma Stenslie
Kay Stepanek
Dan & Sandy Stephenson
Steve Schlosser
Michelle Stevier
Patricia Stockdill
Evangeline Stockert
Julie & Steve Stockert
Maudie Stoller
Rose Stoller
Matthew & Jane Stone
Travis & Megan Strand
Wayne & Georgia Nelson Strand
William & Ivana Striebel
Chad & Debbie Stroh
Sherry Stroh
Kay & Berk Strothman
Paul & Brenda Stubbs
Subaru of America Inc.
David & Jodene Suko
Colette Sukut
Shelley & Jim Sullivan
Len & Joan Swanson
Tom Szymanski
Sandra Tabor
Phyllis Tarnasky
Sharon & Craig Taylor
Barb Tellmann
Glenn & Brenda Tepler
Calvin Terkildsen
Terry’s Health Products
Lila Teunissen
The Bead Chicks
The Falkirk Mining Company
Donna & Kenneth Thiede
James Thiele
Cathie & Frances Thill
Marie Thill
Becky Thilmony
Erin Thomas
Juan & Shannon Thomas
Kelvin & Valarie Thompson
Martin & Nancy Thompson
Milo & Lyla Thompson
Craig & Robin Thorstenson
Barbara Tietz
Theresa Tober
Sherri Toman
Cheryl & Stuart Tracy
Melody Tracy
Sue & Sharon Masseth Tracy
Gina Trehus
Steven & Audrey Treiber
Ian Trenbeath
Jim & Marlene Tschaekofske
Lois Tveter
TW Warehouse SleepCenter
Connie Udby
Sam & Rebecca Ude
Mike & Lynda Ulmer

Harold & Yvonne Umber
Beverly Unrath
Kim Unruh
Sam & Kayla Unruh
Kathy VanBrocklin
Laine Vandal
Justin & Jackie VanderLinden
Georgia & Al VanVoorhis
David & Nicola Vasbinder
Danny & Janet Veer
Jennifer & Brent Veil
Veracity Motors Inc.
Jacqueline Verst
John & Marlys Verwey
Frank & Susanne Vetsch
Robin Vilhauer
Bernetta Boser- Vinje
Chili, Michael & Pebbles Vobr
Frances Vobr
Jason & Stacy Etter- Voegele
Pearl Voegele
Cynthia DuPaul- Vogelsang
Scott & Tamra Volkert
Justin & Michelle Voller
Jackson Lofgren & Alicia Vollmers
Alicia Voltz
Mary Vonasek
Kevin VonHunke
Gail & Lance Wachter 
Susan Wagner
V.L. Wagner
David & Sharon Wahl
Donnita Wald
Jason & Jessie Wald
Tina & Greg Wald
Steve Wallick
Wal-Mart Foundation
Patricia Walsh
Debbie Wanner
Holly Watts
Susan Weaver
Richard Weber
Stewart & Nina Weber
Edward & Adeline Weiand
Darlene Weigel
Kevin Weigel
Erich Weinberg
Myra Weisenburger
Peggy & Don Weisz
Elain Welch
Samantha Welch
Donna Eggen & Darcy Wentz
JoAnne Wentz
Western Steel & Plumbing
Clyde & Linda Wetsch
Janine Wetzel
Rachel Usselman & Nick Whitney
Constance Whittington
Wesley & Sandra Wiedenmeyer
Dixon & Konnie Wightman
Richard & Anne Willetts
Sandra & Vincent Williams
Bill & Annette Willis
Nancy Willis
W. Kenneth & Cynthia Willmann
Michael & Donna Willmus
With Love
John & Delores Witt
Terry & Vera Woelber
Renae Wolff
Patty & Larry Wood
Joe & Nancy Woodmansee
Doug Gunsch & Julie Woodworth
Renee Woodworth
WSI Employee Council
Kevin Yeager
Christy Yost

Young Professionals
Lyle & Jackie Zachmeier
Cathy Zahn
Conradine Zarndt
Dustin & Deann Zaun
Jeff Zhorela
Keith & Judy Zhorela
Ellen Ziegenhagel
Denise Ziegler
Bea Zimmer
Tammy & Randy Zimmerman
 
Adopter Members:
Jess Hale & Roberta Allard
Michael & Laine Anderson
Jay & Mary Bachmeier
Samantha & Felix Ballesteros
Al Bassett
Jennifer Bauer
Rhonda & Francis Bauer
Wanda & Jeffery Benson
Tony Blaich
JoAnne Blaser
Clint Boots
Barbara Bosanco
Robert & Andrea Davis (2)
Sara & Justin Douglas
Marian Dugan
Kristi Dull
Myron Falk
Brieann Feast
Denise Georgeson
James & Sheila Goecke
Debbie Gunsch
Sue & Tim Helbling
Russell Hoffer
Patty & Darryl Hull
Samantha & William Hymel
Gregory Iwaasa
Alexis Jevne
Holly & Jason Johnson
Renee Kaikkonen
Randall & Susan Keller (2)
Steve Koppang
Robert & Rebecca LaFavor
Kristin & Larry Larson
Kendra Loch
Sheldon & Mary Loftsgard
Rebecca Lucia
Gregory Luger
Rebecca (Doll) & Todd Madeen
Gladys Marquart
Kevin & Andrea Martin
Joan & David Morton
Camie O’Connor
Dawn & Phil Parker (2)
Ranae Poitra
Lee Queen
Shelton & Alicia Rhodes
Gary & Brenda Riggs
Allyn & Marlene Sapa
Fred & Debra Schauer
Daren Schneider
Melissa & Justin Schneider
Mariya Skogen (2)
Juan & Shannon Thomas
Ian Trenbeath
Laine Vandal
Justin & Michelle Voller
Ashlie & Jesse Walcker (2)
Amy & Dan Weiand
Kayla & Jason Wentz
Scott Wolfe (2)
Steve Zerr
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Memorials:
People to Remember:
In memory of Alec Anagnost. 

From Chloe & Liberty Dunn, 
Denise Brown.

In memory of Rosary T. Bell. 
From Kari Shea.

In loving memory of Delton 
Bender. From Elaine Brown & 
Ardis Zietlow.

In loving memory of Alexandra 
“Sacha” Boon. From Joel 
Boon.

In memory of Charlotte Brink. 
From Bonnie Chandler.

In memory of Caroline Conrath. 
from Sally Holewa, Beverly 
Solberg, David Schaaf. In 
loving memory of Caroline 
Conrath, who was an owner 
and lover of cats. From Rose 
Heiser.

In memory of Yvonne Derheim. 
From Sybil Peterson.

In loving memory of Lauri Doll 
from Donald Doll.

In memory of Lova Dyer. From 
Patricia & Richard Karlsgaard.

In memory of Marjorie Eslinger. 
From Dixon & Konnie 
Wightman, Jim, Janet, Allen 
Geltel, Norma Eslinger.

In loving memory of Don 
Gereszek, from Amber. I 
love you Grandpa! In loving 
memory of Don Gereszek. 
From Connie Fischer, Elaine & 
Kent Fischer.

In loving memory of Linda Hill. 
From Keith & Judy Zhorela. 
In loving memory of my sister, 
Linda Hill. From Brent & 
Cheryl Gardner. 

In honor of her March 7th 
birthday and in  loving 
memory of Janna Hirsh-
Stein. She loved her cat, 
Patches and life itself and 
died gallantly. From Daryl & 
Virginia Kerzman.

In loving memory of Delbert 
Hostetter. From Nancy 
Hostetter.

In memory of Emily Knopik. 
From Cynthia DuPaul-
Vogelsang, Kip & Adelle Paul, 
Greta Nelson, Tiff & Lori 
Achtenberg. In loving memory 
of Emily Knopik. Emily loved 
animals and will be greatly 
missed by all. From Leslie 
& JP Moszer, Scott & Tamra 
Volkert, Sheldon & Kristi 
Bullinger, Verona Lechler, 
LaDonna Blaich, Jerome 
Moszer, Pam, Patty & Verona 
Lechler, Kristi & Sheldon 
Volkert, Kari Dubitz, Susan, 
Jayson & Luke Walcker, Wally 
& LaDonna Leingang, Kathleen 
Janke, Georgene & Dale Lantz, 
JoAnn Hansen, and her Furry 
Grandchildren; Lindy, Lexus, 
Laci, Pijo, and Boozer.

In memory of Uncle Ed 
Landerholm. From Kyle & 
Cydra Sauter.

In memory of Katelyn Ann Lee. 
From Line-X of Bismarck/
Mandan.

In loving memory of Bernice 
Lindquist. From the Chaussee 
Family.

In loving memory of Mary Jane 
Low. From  Lu Dunn, Kirsten 
Schadler, Chris & Jean Hansen 
& Wally, Patricia & Richard 
Karlgaard, Barbara & Marie 
Gilchrist, Marcus & Margaret 
Fiechtner.

In memory of Carla Mitchell. 
Carla loved all animals and 
wished for them to all have 
good homes with owners that 
loved them and took great 
care of them. From Kim & 
Duane Kautzman.

In memory of Don Mizera. From 
Mavis & DuWayne Baranyk.

In loving memory of Garrett 
Monzolowsky from the Regan 
Family

In loving memory of Marilyn 
Neigum. From her Bowling 
team.

In memory of Bruce C. Nelson. 
From Robert & Rebecca 
Salveson.

In memory of Robert Oster. From 
Kari Shea.

In loving memory of Janna 
Cherrier Ronsberg. She 
loved animals  and she and her 
husband have made homes for 
several rescues. From Lisa & 
John Ronsberg, Tina George.

In loving memory of Dennis 
Stellwag. From Margie 
Stellwag.

In memory of Loretta Scott 
Tiegland. From Kari Shea.

In loving memory of William 
Trolliey. From Scott & Jolene 
Miller. In loving memory of my 
dad, William Trolliey. He was a 
kind man and a true dog lover. 
From Scott & Jolene Miller.

In loving memory of Grace 
Wellman. From Marj Smith.

In loving memory of Julie 
Westemeier. From the estate 
of Julie Westemeier.

Pets to Remember:
In memory of beloved family pets; 

Stinky, Lady Bug, Lacey 
Girl, Paddles, Samantha, 
Cosmo, Jackie, Jenny and 
Bear. From Mary Vonasek.

In memory of friends’ four legged 
companions lost this past year: 
Sandi Tabor - her new feline 
friend Winston; Sherry  & Tim 
Moore - their beloved cat Sam; 
Bryanna, Carissa, Kelly and 
Jennifer Rasch - their beloved 
cat Riley; Bonny Fetch - her 
beloved companion and 
faithful dog Scout;  Tanya, 
Ryan and Ashley Johnson - for 
their wonderful canine friend 
Barkley.

In memory of Abigail, beloved 
canine. From Marilyn Johnson.

In memory of Andrew, beloved 
feline of Kari Motis. From the 
Askims & Rabenbergs.

In memory of Aspen - Bev & 
Paul’s big hearted dog who 
found the best loving home 
ever. From Doug & Gail 
Beaudoin.

In memory of Bailey, beloved cat 
of Lindsey Wittmayer. From 
Jan Hamilton.

In memory of Grand dog, Bailey; 
beloved dog of Kent & Monica 
Gainsforth. Bailey was a 
wonderful pet to us all and 
will be missed. From Keith & 
Mary Magnusson.

In loving memory of my dog, 
Blackie.

In memory of Bubba, beloved 
cat of the Olson’s. From Jan 
Hamilton.

In memory of Cocoa. From Tim 
Kingstad.

In memory of Chessie, beloved 
dog and hunting companion 
of Doug, Amy, Morgan & Erin 
Remboldt.

In memory of Chichi, Chico, Max 
and Mr. Chips. From Dean & 
Valerie Peterson.

In loving memory of Copper. 
From Angela Magstadt.

In memory of Ebony, beloved dog 
of the Barden Family. From 
Sharon & Wes Hendrickson.

In memory of my beloved canine, 
Goliath. From Rebecca Lucia.

In memory of my beloved shelter 
dog, Haley. From Christy Yost

In memory of Jazzy, beloved dog 
of Pam & Rodney Erhardt. 
From Robin & Roger Martin.

In memory of JoJo, Magnum and 
Chief. In my heart forever. 
With love, Pamela Buelow.

In memory of Kody, our beloved 
Siamese. From Bob & Karen 
Krause.

In memory of Komikus, beloved 
dog. From Joyce Gjerdevig.

In memory of Max. The sweetest 
Pug family member of my dear 
friend Norrie Keesey and her 
kids, Michall & Meghan. From 
Jim & Marci Silrum.

In memory of Molar. From 
Rebecca & Ted Quanrud.

In memory of Molly. From Debbie 
& Bill  Schmid.

In loving memory of our dear, 
sweet Molly. From Kent & 
Jacuie Ellis, Blanche Flynn, 
Jill Smith.

In memory of our beloved dog, 
Muffy. We had her in our life 
for 16 wonderful years. From 
Bill & Bernie Kuhlmann.

In memory of our cat, Noodle, 
who died in December 2013. 
From William & Joan Severin.

In memory of Barb Espe’s beloved 
Basset, Olivia and her 
walking buddy, Jett. From Sue 
Buchholz.

In memory of Peanut, a ShihTzu 
who shared the home of two 

families; her home with the 
Kemp’s and the neighbor’s, 
the Renvilles. Peanut had a 
life where she ran back and 
forth between these two 
homes through a garden gate. 
At her pleasure, she was able 
to enjoy food or rest at either 
home. From Earl & Marlene 
Larson.

In memory of Janice 
Schwartzbauer’s beloved cat, 
Peppy. From Marlene Magilke. 
In loving memory of my sweet 
feline; Peppy, who died on 
January 24, 2014. From Janice 
Schwartzbauer.

In memory of Pepper & Scooby, 
2 dogs dearly loved by their 
owners.

In memory of Salem, beloved 
feline companion of Judy 
Gelina. Salem had a great life 
and was dearly loved by Judy 
and her family. He was a great 
comfort to her after she lost 
her son in a tragic accident. 
She was devoted to Salem and 
he is terribly missed by her. 
From Patricia Olsen.

In memory of our beautiful canine 
angel, Sasha. From Tim & 
Brenda Kellar.

In memory of Scout, beloved dog 
of Bonny Fetch. From Paul 
& Carla Olson. In memory of 
Scout. From Bonny Fetch. 

In memory of Scout - our sweet 
alley kitten. We only had her 5 
months before losing her to a 
heart defect. From Joy Flynn 
& Myke Knutson.

In memory of Sherlock, beloved 
pet of the Rhodes family. From 
Amber Kocourek.

In loving memory of Sneaker 
Tobler. She was 17 years old. 
A good shadow and protector 
of the family. She leaves 
behind Maxine, Doug, Sydney 
& Faryn Tobler and her mate/
adopted sister Abby. From 
Colette Zahn Sukut.

In loving memory of my cat, TJ, 
who was born at CDHS 18 
years ago. He will be greatly 
missed by myself and his furry 
sisters. From Mary Adams.

Memorials from 
Dr Barb Espe: 
In loving memory of Adidas, 

beloved canine companion of 
Carol Krause.

In loving memory of Bear, 
beloved feline companion of 
Mary Ann Schaaf.

In loving memory of Bohdan, 
beloved canine companion of 
Janna & Josh Pastir.

In loving memory of Buddy, 
beloved canine companion of 
Gary & Kathy Reinhardt.

In loving memory of Buster, 
beloved canine companion of 
Ranee & Jon Madison.

In loving memory of Cleo, beloved 
feline companion of Sarah & 
Eric Carufel.

In loving memory of Drex, 
beloved canine companion of 
Brad Anderson.

In loving memory of Dunkin, 
beloved canine companion of 
Mike & Lorraine Berger.

In loving memory of Ernie, 
beloved canine companion of 
Debbie Dobler.

In loving memory of Git, beloved 
feline companion of Melinda 
Peterson & Family.

In loving memory of Hodge, 
beloved canine at CDHS

In loving memory of Holly, 
beloved canine companion of 
Sharon & Maure Sand.

In loving memory of Joey, 
beloved canine companion of 
Brenda & Bryan Njos.

In loving memory of Katie, 
beloved feline companion of 
Mary & James Fors.

In loving memory of Little Bit, 
beloved canine companion of 
Rayleen & John Heritage.

In loving memory of Molar, 
beloved canine companion of 
Arliss & Ora Brend

In loving memory of Moose, 
beloved canine companion of 
Joe Schafer.

In loving memory of Oliver, 
beloved feline companion of 
Alyssa Tepper.

In loving memory of Prince, 
beloved canine companion of 
Valerie Woehl.

In loving memory of Reeses, 
beloved feline companion of 
Duane & Wendy Egli.

In loving memory of Sammy, 
beloved canine companion of 
Mike Kapla & Family.

In loving memory of Sunny, 
beloved feline companion of 
Bruce Salveson.

In loving memory of Tate, 
beloved canine companion of 
Lorelei & Mike Anderson.

Memorials from 
Lunn’s Kennel Club:
In loving memory of Jake, 

beloved dog of Lee & Debbie 
Ziegler

In loving memory of Missy, 
beloved dog of Heidi Ensz

In loving memory of Noodle, 
beloved cat of Joan & Bill 
Severin

In loving memory of Otis, beloved 
dog of Brooks & Rena Martin

In loving memory of Rock, 
beloved dog of Pete & Jane 
White

In loving memory of Tyson, 
beloved dog of Jeff & Krista 
Fremming
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A Buck or So
All Pets Veterinary Clinic
Barney’s Tesoro – Mandan
Bismarck Animal Clinic
Bonanza
Burleigh County Adult Program
Butcher Block Meats
Cappucino on Collins
Captain Jack’s Liquor – Mandan
Captain Jack’s Liquor – North
Captain Jack’s Liquor – South
Cashman Nursery
Cenex – Mandan
Cenex – East Broadway
Cenex Convenience Store/Hot Stuff 

Pizza – Wilton
Clothes Mentor – Bismarck
Cloverdale Country Store
Cozy Creek Coffee & Gifts
Creative Clay
Crown Butte Kennels
D’Fine Tanning & Hair Salon
Dakota Pharmacy
Dollar Store – Mandan
Expressway Amoco
Expressway C-Store

Fiesta Villa
Five Nations Arts
Four Paws Inn
Fully Loaded Fitness
Gas Plus
Gold Label Feeds – Bismarck
Gourmet Doggy Diner
Groomingdales
Hair 2000
Healthy Dog Center
Heart River Animal Hospital
Hey Ocean – Bismarck
Home Run C-Store
In-Dog-Neat-O
Interstate Vet Clinic
Jay's Pawn Shop – Bismarck
Jay's Pawn Shop – Mandan
KT Animal Supply
Katherine's Consignment & More
Kirkwood Tesoro
Kroll’s – North
Lander’s Interstate Conoco
Latitudes Gallery & Gifts
Lewis & Clark Animal Hospital
Little Caesar's Pizza
Little Caesars Pizza – North

Little Cottage Café
Little Dukes (Cashwise gas station)
Lucky Duck's Deli
M&H Gas
M&M Sausage and Meats
MacKenzie River Pizza, Grill & Pub
Magnolias
Mandan Public Library
Marshall Lumber Company – Mandan 
Midway Lanes
Midway Liquor
Missouri Valley Vet Clinic
Mocha Momma’s – Mandan
Norleen Conitz – State Farm Insurance 

– Mandan
Northwind Home & Garden
Pinehurst Veterinary Clinic
Plato’s Closet – Bismarck
Plaza Drug
Polar Package
Red Trail Petro & Pizza
Rock’N 50’s Café
Rolling Hills Restaurant – Mandan 
Runnings Farm & Fleet – Bismarck
Runnings Farm & Fleet – Mandan
Schneider’s Flowerama

Schwartz Chiropractic Center – 
Mandan

Scotty’s Drive-In 
Season’s Café
Simonson's North
Space Aliens Grill & Bar
StaMart – Bismarck
Stockman’s Supply Group
Sweet Beginnings Bakery – Mandan
Taco Del Mar – South
Taco John’s – Mandan
Taco John’s – North
Taco John’s – South
Taco John’s/Good Times – Bismarck
The Purse Store – Mandan
Treasures of the Sea & Earth
Uni-Stop
Uni-Stop – Mandan
Uniform Center & Embroidery – 

Bismarck
West Dakota Meats
Western Unlimited

Please support these businesses that display CDHS donation canisters

Honors:
In honor of Allan & Elizabeth 

Kennel. Merry Christmas from 
Larry & Patty Wood

In honor of Bill & Cheryl 
Shelbourn. From Nathan & 
Jennifer Fleck.

In honor of Mary Loftsgard’s 
birthday. Happy Birthday 
Mary, my sweet friend! From 
Donna Anderson.

In honor of Nathan 
Hendrickson. From Lyn & 
Bob Hendrickson.

In honor of Jolene & Lee Podoll 
& their kitty kids. From Sonja 
Moilanen.

In honor of Delores Friedt’s 
birthday. Happy Birthday 
from Daryl & Virginia Kerzman

In honor of Jayden Frantsvog. 
Merry Christmas from 
Grandma & Grandpa Entzel

In honor of Virginia & Daryl 
Kerzman’s birthdays. Happy 
Birthday to you both from 
Larry & Patty Wood.

In honor of Randy Evans. From 
Lyn & Bob Hendrickson.

In honor of Carol & Jim 
Beazley’s Anniversary. 
Happy Anniversary from Daryl 
& Virginia Kerzman

In honor of Morley & Mary Ann 
Stack. Merry Christmas from 
Catherine Stack

In honor of Daryl & Virginia 
Kerzman. Merry Christmas 
from Larry & Patty Wood

In honor of Ruby’s 9th adoption 
anniversary!

In honor of our boss Craig. From 
Kay, Cathy and Kate.

In honor of DeAnn Yunker. From 
Robert & Rebecca Salveson.

In honor of cousin Mike Thyberg. 
From Robert & Rebecca 
Salveson.

In honor of Colleen Garland’s 
birthday. Happy Birthday 
from Daryl & Virginia Kerzman

In honor of Oscar & Pat Hillius. 
From Marlene Magilke.

In honor of my daughter 
Tammy’s January 15th 
birthday. Happy Birthday 
from Ione Melling

In honor of Dawn & Jonathan 
Hendrickson. From Lyn & 
Bob Hendrickson.

In honor of Emily Knopik from 
Crossroads.

In honor of Christine Kujawa. 
From Richard & Anne Willetts.

In honor of  Gary & Colleen 
Garland’s Anniversary. 
Happy Anniversary from Daryl 
& Virginia Kerzman

In memory and in honor of Elmer 
& Evelyn Klipstein from John 
& Glenda Klipstein Sevcik

In honor of Helen Joersz. From 
Doug & Jill Joersz.

In honor of Angie Evans. From 
Lyn & Bob Hendrickson.

In honor of the following Doctors 
of Veterinary Medicine 
and Veterinary Clinics 
that we have the privilege 
to work with in Bismarck/
Mandan and the surrounding 
communities: Heart River 

Animal Hospital, Bismarck 
Animal Hospital, Pinehurst 
Veterinary Hospital, Missouri 
Valley Veterinary Clinic, 
Interstate Veterinary Clinic, All 
Pets Veterinary Clinic, Lewis 
& Clark Animal Hospital, Kraft 
Mobile Veterinary Clinic, Doc’s 
Veterinary Clinic, Johnson 
Veterinary Clinic, New Salem 
Veterinary Clinic, Knife River 
Veterinary Clinic, Steele 
Veterinary Clinic, Garrison 
Veterinary Service & Elgin 
Veterinary Service.

In honor of Art & Carol Sjogren. 
Merry Christmas from Larry & 
Patty Wood

In honor of Kadyn Mason. Merry 
Christmas from Grandma & 
Grandpa Entzel

In honor of Harrison Adams. 
Merry Christmas from 
Grammy & Papa A

In honor of Ernie & Judy White. 
Merry Christmas from Larry & 
Patty Wood

In honor of Mary Loftsgard’s 
birthday. Happy Birthday 
from Sheldon, Maudie Stoller, 
Rose Stoller, Colette Sukut.

In honor of Virginia & Daryl 
Kerzman’s birthdays in 
February, 2014. From Bev 
Keesey.

In honor of our two 
grandchildren, McKenzie & 
Jaxcen Glatt. From James & 
Kennetta Brousseau.

In honor of our wonderful 
neighbor, Marion Eastgate. 

From Amy Sakariassen & 
Patricia Lorz.

In honor of Dennis & Cheryl 
Renville. Merry Christmas 
from Larry & Patty Wood

In honor of Kathy & Jim Kaiser. 
From Robert & Rebecca 
Salveson.

In honor of our granddog, 
Bella Lichtenberger. Merry 
Christmas from Grandma & 
Grandpa Entzel

In honor of Daryl & Virginia 
Kerzman’s birthdays. Happy 
Birthday from Delores Friedt.

In honor of Dave Schaaf. Merry 
Christmas from Larry & Patty 
Wood

In honor of Shelly Kohler’s 
birthday and Christmas. 
Happy, Happy Birthday and a 
Merry Christmas from Clint

In honor of Chase Evans. From 
Lyn & Bob Hendrickson.

In honor of Wes Kessler. Merry 
Christmas from Mike & Kim 
Remboldt

In honor of Bev Keesey’s 
birthday. Happy Birthday 
from Daryl & Virginia Kerzman

In honor of Gary & Colleen 
Garland. Merry Christmas 
from Larry & Patty Wood

In honor of the Petula Clark 
Book Club.

In honor of Ethan Frantsvog. 
Merry Christmas from 
Grandma & Grandpa Entzel

In honor of Kurt & Pat Weinberg 
Family. From Erich Weinberg.

In honor of Lorraine & Ben 

Kemp. Merry Christmas from 
Larry & Patty Wood

In honor of Canon Schatz’s 4th 
birthday. Happy Birthday, 
Canon!

In honor of Dawson Frantsvog. 
Merry Christmas from 
Grandma & Grandpa Entzel

In honor of the Weisz brothers 
and their families. From Don 
& Peggy Weisz.

In honor of Lyla Lovdahl. Merry 
Christmas from Bruce

In honor of Bev & Phil Keesey. 
Merry Christmas from Larry & 
Patty Wood

In honor of Nancy K Willis’s 
birthday. Happy Birthday 
Nancy! Love, Bill, Annette 
and Jack.

In honor of Londyn Frantsvog. 
Merry Christmas from 
Grandma & Grandpa Entzel

In honor of Shelly Kohler’s 
birthday. Happy Birthday 
Shelly! From Ronda Kohler.

In honor of Mike & Judy 
Donahue. From Terry & Joyce 
Robinson.

In honor of Ginger Illich. Merry 
Christmas from Larry & Patty 
Wood

In honor of Tenly Evans. From 
Lyn & Bob Hendrickson.

In honor of Cathie Thill. Thanks 
for all the help at SCHS. From 
Shelly Sizer.
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on Dakota Media Access - Channel 12,
with host Rig Olsen

Fridays at 5 pm
Saturdays at 12:30 am

Also available online 
at dakotamediaaccess.org 
and cdhs.net.

Name:______________________________________________________
Address:____________________________________________________
City:________________________________________________________
State:______ Zip Code:___________ E-mail:_______________________
Gift Given By:________________________________________________
Pay using (check one):
_____ Check/Money Order   ____                    ___
Amount Enclosed: $_______________
Credit Card #:____________________________Exp. Date:___________
Signature:___________________________________________________

Central Dakota Humane Society
Bismarck-Mandan’s 

NO-KILL ANIMAL SHELTER
2104 37th Street, Mandan, ND 58554

667-2020 / cdhs@btinet.net / www.cdhs.net

Shelter Director, Sue Buchholz
	 sue@cdhs.net
Office Manager, Carrie Kirkaldie
Volunteer Coordinator, Mandy Schaaf
	 cdhsvolunteers@midco.net
Board of Directors:
Cameo Skager, President - 2016*
	 cksn@bis.midco.net
Rita O’Neill, Vice President - 2015*
	 oneilltr@bis.midco.net
Karen Schwan Holman, Treasurer - 2016*
Cathie Thill, Secretary - 2016*
Cassie Bauer - 2015*
Jessica Burger - 2016*
Anne Jorgenson Green - 2015*
Jerry Kemmet - 2016*
Robin Martin - 2015*
Charlene Seifert - 2016*
(* Date term expires)

CDHS is a nonprofit organization. 
Spring 2014 (Issue 2, Volume 54) 
Focus On All Fours is the official publication of 
CDHS and is published quarterly. Editor: Cameo 
Skager, Designer: Paige Mattson

CDHS Mission Statement
Purpose: The purposes for which the 
Corporation is organized are:
	 1. To provide for, house, rehabilitate, and  

relocate lost, strayed or homeless animals.
	 2. To provide appropriate medical services.
	 3. To foster and promote humane treatment for all 

animals.
	 4. To encourage proper responsibility by owners of 

animals in their care, training or control.
	 5. To cooperate in the enforcement of laws that 

protect animals from cruelty or neglect.
	 6. To promote spaying and neutering of compan-

ion animals to avoid unwanted litters.
	 7. To help bring about a time when no more 

abused and/or abandoned animals will be 
destroyed anywhere.

	 8. To do such acts and exercise such powers - 
within the law - as may be necessary,  
desirable or incidental to the carrying out of 
the purposes specified above.

BECOME A CDHS MEMBER TODAY!

Membership Categories (check one):
____$10 - Junior (under 18)		 ____$150 - Pet Fanatic	
____$20 - Individual (1)		  ____$500 - CDHS Builder
____$30 - Family (2+)		  ____$1000-$1999 - Lifetime Member
____$50 - Dog Lover	 	 ____$2000-$4999 - Lifetime Benefactor
____$50 - Cat Lover		  ____$5000+ - Lifetime Leader of the Pack
____$100 - Business		  ____ Hush Puppy (Anonymous)
Tax-Deductible Donation Categories:
____$12.50/month - kennel sponsor (one-year commitment)
____$25 - Adopt-A-Pet ad, published monthly in the Bismarck Tribune
____$ _________ - monthly donation (CDHS will send an authorization
 	                form for your signature.)
____$__________ - additional donation amount

Send to: 
CDHS, 2104 37th Street, Mandan, ND, 58554-8230 or call 667-2020.

Memberships include a newsletter subscription. You will receive a complimentary 
one-year membership if you adopt a pet from the CDHS shelter. Memberships are tax-
deductible to the extent of the law.

CDHS Shelter Hours
Tuesday thru Friday: 1 p.m. to 6 p.m.

Saturday: 1 p.m. - 4 p.m.
Sunday and Monday: Closed

Produced by Central Dakota Humane Society 
and Dakota Media Access

Become a  Facebook Fan
The CDHS fan page is a great way to stay informed about all our upcoming 

events, get a peek at our furry shelter residents and find out about the success 
stories of adopted pets. If you have adopted from us, be sure to post a picture and 
an update. Seeing those happy pets in loving homes is one of our favorite things!!
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Top 10 reasons for adopting a black pet
Photos by Jolene Podoll

1)	 Black goes with EVERYTHING!
2)	 Black dogs are easy to see in the snow.
3)	 Black cats have more fun. (Another
	 blonde myth dispelled!)
4)	 Walking a black dog makes you look 10
	 pounds thinner.
5)	 Status symbol. Black pearls are the
	 most costly.
6)	 Games of hide and seek are extra
	 challenging.
7)	 Accessorize, accessorize, accessorize.
8)	 Shiny coats and pearly white teeth 
	 are HOT!
9)	 Availability. Patiently waiting NOW at 

every shelter, in every age bracket and 
personality you can imagine. No long 
search!

Black cats and dogs are the least likely to be 
adopted. Please consider taking an extra look 
at these sleek, shiny, wonderful creatures. 
There is nothing unlucky about having your very 
own animal friend to enjoy life with.
This message endorsed by the following CDHS 
residents – Kendall, Sniper, Jorgen, Stoli, Kenny, 
Krickett, Yngwie, Thor, Jasper, Bean, Natalie 
Coal, Hendrix, Obsidian, Dyson, Fameuse, Bat 
Cat, Guittard and Fish Stick.

Kenny

Krickett

Guittard

Bat Cat


